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PARISH UPDATE 46
Greetings all!

Things seemed to be taking on a ‘new normal’ pattern a week ago.  Schools are back in full swing, and that gives a sense of ‘normalcy’ to everyone.

And so during the past week several dates were set with some of our Ministry teams to re-gather and plan and schedule our ministries in this new setting of ‘COVID normal’.  
Face-to-face meetings have been set for our Finance Committee, our Baptism Preparation Team, our Ministers of Communion to the Sick in their homes and in the five Aged Care facilities in our Parish.

And then came the announcements on Wednesday that re-introduced some restrictions, and brought back a heightened sense of uncertainty as we look forward to 2021.  Keep alert – comply with all the regulations – stay safe.

One of our Colleges anticipated this by sharing this reflection from their Principal last week:

Uncertainty and disruption seem to be something that we will all need to juggle for some time ahead. While it is difficult at times to stay positive amidst so many uncertainties, it is important for the young adults in our care that we as a community of school and parents remain hope-filled and resilient.

During the holidays I read many books but one that stands out is The Happiest Man Alive by Eddie Jaku. Eddie is a Holocaust survivor.

In his forward, Eddie states: “I will tell you my story - It is sad in parts, with great darkness and great sorrow. But it is happy in the end because happiness is something we can choose. It is up to you.”

This free choice to make a conscious decision to be happy is an important message for our young people. Obstacles and disappointments will once again come our way in 2021, but it is up to us to choose to be happy. 

There is a related reflection in an attachment with this Letter ‘The Broken Among Us Teach Us’: ‘knowing something about what it means to be human’ is a message that runs through it.
An important reminder as we might be starting to relax:
BOOKINGS FOR MASS ARE ESSENTIAL  -  WE ARE AT RISK OF NOT COMPLYING WITH REGULATIONS

Sunday’s Gospel Reading contains the incident of Jesus visiting Peter and Andrew’s home with some other friends, and Peter’s mother-in-law was ‘sick in bed with fever’.  That story, and the re-gathering of our Ministry groups who visit the sick and share their company, their faith, and Holy Communion, gives an opportunity to refresh our understanding of the Sacrament of Anointing of the Sick.
Often enough for it to be part of my ‘routine’, I am called to one of our Aged Care facilities, or a Parishioner’s home, or Sunshine Hospital to share this Sacrament.

Like all the Sacraments, the Anointing of the Sick is ideally celebrated in the midst of ‘a gathering of the Church’.  It is intended to be a continuing comfort and support during an illness, including when indications are that the patient will come through this episode and 
regain full health.  The Sacrament shares the strength and hope that the Holy Spirit brings into our lives, it recognises that the sick person is a valued member of the community, it offers the calmness and hopefulness of Christ’s presence to the person and those around.
Only one aspect of this Sacrament relates to the situation of death.  In that situation, it is quite moving when the patient is able to hear and participate in the prayers; and the family are not yet so distressed with impending death.  In an emergency situation, there is no time for planning, of course – in this situation it is still the true Sacrament.  

Unfortunately sometimes the request for this Sacrament is delayed, and the Priest is called only when the person has entered the final journey into death.

The official Rite of our Church addresses this:
Great care and concern should be taken to see that those of the faithful whose health is seriously impaired by sickness or old age receive this Sacrament. 
The Sacrament may be repeated if the sick person recovers after being anointed and then again falls ill or if during the same illness the person’s condition becomes more serious; and before surgery whenever a serious illness is the reason for the surgery. Elderly people may be anointed if they have become notably weakened even though no serious illness is present. 
Sick children are to be anointed to be strengthened by this Sacrament. 
The faithful should not follow the wrongful practice of delaying the reception of the Sacrament. (#8-13)

Care for the sick is a great Ministry, at the heart of Jesus’ mission as we hear in this weekend’s Gospel Reading. If you know of someone who would appreciate a visit, Holy Communion and Anointing at home, contact the Parish Office.

In appreciation of the staffs of our Schools and Colleges, I share this prayer that comes from one of their preparation days:  A New School Year

Loving God, we come to you at this new beginning of the school year.
We have been many places during the summer and our journey has brought us back to this place and to this time together. We know that this is not by accident, but by your intimate design for each of us.

As we turn towards you at the beginning of this year as a school community, we begin by saying thank you - thank you for this call to service in this community.
Thank you for where we are on our journey and for the journey ahead.
Thank you for where we are on the path of our life.

Be with us as we begin the year. Steady our hearts and our minds to be open
to what is being constantly revealed through your loving presence.
Give us joy-filled hearts - a warm and friendly attitude that is open to the movement of your Spirit and to others. Help us to be open and ready to respond to what is needed by our students, our parents, and the wider community.

In you, we place our trust as we ask these things through Christ our Lord. Amen.

Aren’t we so blessed with the quality and faith of these people into whose care and leadership we share our young people’s development!

Blessings to all for calmness and hopefulness!
Maurie Cooney
(Parish Priest) 
